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Readfield 

Messenger 
w w w . r e a d f i e l d m a i n e . o r g  V o l u m e  2 1  I s s u e  0 3  

SEMI-OPEN PRIMARIES: This year marks the beginning of Maine’s 
shift to Semi-Open Primaries. If someone is enrolled in a specific party, 
they may only vote in that party’s primary. If someone is unenrolled (has 
no party affiliation), then they can vote in any ONE party’s primary of 

their choice. Only those in the following parties will be able to vote in the 
upcoming election: Democratic, Republican & Unenrolled - for more         
information: https://www.readfieldmaine.org/votingelectionstown-mtg 

Nomination Papers now available for the 
June 11, 2024 Municipal Town Meeting  

 

Due Date: Friday, April 12 by 3:30 PM 
 

 Select Board  2 – 3 Year Terms 

 RSU #38 Board  2 – 3 Year Terms 

 Local School Board 1, 2 & 3 Year Terms   

Tuesday, March 5
th

 
 

Kents Hill School, Alfond Center, 
1617 Main Street, Readfield  

 

Polls Open 8:00 am - 8:00 pm 

Daylight Savings Time         

begins March 10th 
**NEW** 

 

Transfer Station 

/ Beach Combo    

Stickers are now available 

at the Town Office &     

Transfer Station 
 

More information can be 

found on page 8  

https://www.readfieldmaine.org/C:/Users/Townclerk/Documents/Cyberlink
https://www.readfieldmaine.org/votingelectionstown-mtg
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Steve DeAngelis    (207) 931-5001  sdeangelis@readfieldmaine.org  
 

Carol Doorenbos   (207) 446-7535 cdoorenbos@readfieldmaine.org 
 

Sean Keegan; Vice Chair  (207) 446-8725 skeegan@readfieldmaine.org 
 

David Linton     (207) 441-7394  dlinton@readfieldmaine.org 
 

Kathryn Mills Woodsum; Chair (207) 685-9094   kwoodsum@readfieldmaine.org 

Select Select Select    
Board Board Board    

ContactsContactsContacts   

Spring Is In The Air 

By: Kathryn Mills Woodsum 

It appears that Spring may be arriving early this year as evidenced by our local roads already being posted 
for heavy loads. The work of the town continues on our annual cycle which places us squarely in the     
middle of budget season.  All volunteer town boards, committees and commissions along with town      
departments have presented their requests to the town manager and budget committee and they have been 
reviewed and discussed.  The budget is being fine tuned and prepared for our first public hearing on 
Wednesday March 20th where residents can express their thoughts and ask for revisions.  This is the time 
where changes can be considered and made prior to the warrant articles being written.  Please review the 
Budget Committee minutes and their agendas or contact the town office for more information.  They have 
a tab on the town website under Boards and Committees where you can find all of the latest information.  
The following two public hearings in May are informational only and no changes can be made by that 
time; only discussion for or against an article. 
 

The Budget Committee met with the Select Board in January to review and discuss the Capital Investment 
Plan, known as the CIP. This plan lays out the known and expected capital costs exceeding $10,000 per 
item for the next five years.  The primary purpose of this budgeting tool is to effectively level the costs 
year-to-year so there are no large increases or decreases from the municipal budget to the tax rate in the 
town.  Readfield has been utilizing this tool for 15 years and find it very useful planning and scheduling 
needed projects.  It is essentially a long-term budgeting tool similar to what people use in their own      
personal planning.  This worksheet is also available online under the Budget Committee. 
 

The Church Road Sidewalk project continues to move along with a hearing held in February where 50%-
plans were introduced.  The engineers have incorporated many of the ideas that had been expressed in  
previous meetings and through written comment.  The project will now be developed into a warrant article 
for this year’s town meeting vote.  There have been several town votes on this project beginning in 2017 
and this year’s is the culmination of 7 years of work and collaboration with Maine DOT and the federal 
Bicycle and Pedestrian program to increase safety for folks utilizing our roads and trails for travel.        
Information on this important town project can be found on the town website under Departments, then 
Road Commissioner.  More information will be coming in the town warrant. 
 

The Fairgrounds Community Park working group has finalized the plans for additional improvements to 
the fairgrounds property and has entered the fundraising stage of the project.  The plan was approved by 
voters at our last town meeting to proceed with further refinement of the plans with all funding to come 
from sources other than local taxes.  Half of the funding will be from a federal program through the Land 
& Water Conservation Fund.  We are currently applying for assistance from the Innovative Readiness 
Training program of the National Guard through the Defense Department and for a grant from the Harold 
Alfond Foundation.  These efforts will be supported by local donations from residents and businesses 
through a fundraising drive currently being developed for pledges.  Stay tuned for more information and 
ways that you can become involved.  Go to the town website under Boards & Committees then Fairground 
Working Group for all the latest news.  The latest plan is under the agendas section dated January 17th.  
The final vote for project approval will be on this year’s town warrant. 
 

Please enjoy all the town has to offer as the weather becomes warmer.  Sports programs for children, trails 
and sidewalks for walking, and lots of committee meetings where you can meet other residents and enjoy 
making a difference in your community. 
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Browntail Moth Control 
 

We still have a few more weeks of winter ahead of us but there are some things 
we can do to make our lives better when spring does finally arrive.  Residents 
should be aware of and manage for Browntail Moth activity.  The State of 
Maine is becoming more engaged with this and has added Browntail Moth   
information to their 2-1-1 program resources.  You can also find information 
through the Maine Department of Agriculture, Conservation, and Forestry. 

 

The Town of Readfield currently has a “no-spray” policy for publicly owned 
property.  However, we will pursue physical control efforts where appropriate, 
including spring-time removal of overwintering nests.  If you see any suspect 
nests on Town of Readfield property please report them to Town Staff.   

 

On your own property please consider taking similar control measures by identifying and removing browntail 
nests.  The late winter months are a great time to do this.  Here are the “Four R’s” to keep in mind: 

1. Recognize browntail winter webs (see photo below). Check the tips of tree branches for palm-sized (2-5 
inches long) webs tied to the leaf stem with white silk. Browntail strongly prefer to make their webs in 
oak, apple, crabapple, cherry, birch, poplar, shadbush, and rose bushes. 

2. Remove browntail winter webs. Use hand snips or an extendable pole pruner in areas within reach of the 
ground and away from hazards such as powerlines. Protect your eyes and skin during removal as toxic   
caterpillars may still be present. After removal, destroy webs:  

 - Obtain burn permit and burn them in a contained fire, or 

 - Soak them in a bucket of soapy water for a few days before disposing 

3. Recruit professional help when you can't remove winter webs. Licensed arborists or Recruit professional 
help when you can't remove winter webs. Licensed arborists or FAA-certified drone operators can help  
remove webs during the winter. Licensed pesticide applicators may be able to use pesticides on trees with 
browntail during early spring to reduce browntail populations. 

4. Reach Out if you find browntail in your neighborhood. The more neighbors, businesses, and others that 
work together to respond to browntail, the better the results. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Left) Browntail webs that have been removed from a tree; note that they are at the tips of branches and are 
palm-sized. (Right) Browntail web still attached to the tip of a branch; note that on a sunny day, the white silk 

surrounding the web makes the web easier to find in a tree. 

https://www.maine.gov/dacf/mfs/forest_health/invasive_threats/browntail_moth_info.htm#:~:text=Browntail%20Moth%20(BTM)%20caterpillars%20have,February%2C%20Browntail%20Moth%20Awareness%20month.
https://www.maine.gov/dacf/mfs/forest_health/documents/arborists_prune_btm_webs.pdf
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March Select Board & Budget Committee Meetings 
 

Select Board: Monday, March 11th & 25th  

Budget Committee: Wednesday, March 6th  

Public Budget Meeting/Hearing: Wednesday, March 20th 

Meetings start  

at 6:30 PM  

E-Alerts Subscription & Text Alerts! 
 

An easy way to keep up-to-date with Town Happenings!  

Subscribe to receive Texts and E-Alerts via email from the Town of Readfield.  
Be informed of important closures and updates!  

Go to www.readfieldmaine.org and click on E-Alerts to sign up.   
 

Pick the type of notifications you would like to receive by checking the categories.  

(Texts alerts are only sent via Urgent Alerts of Closures and Notifications.) 

 

Your contact information will be treated as confidential information and not shared. 
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Early Spring Weather 
Town Roads Posted 

 

During the spring local roads weaken and they need to be protected. As   
temperatures warm and the ground thaws, soil under pavement and gravel 
becomes saturated with water, making the surface unstable. As a result 
many roads cannot support heavy loads.  This spring is arriving early, and 
bringing road condition issues with it. 
  
To protect our roads from serious damage - and subsequent repair costs that 
have to be paid for by taxpayers, the Town of Readfield has posted heavy 
load limits on vehicles over 23,000 pounds through April 15 unless removed 
earlier. Our roads are posted in accordance with Title 29-A MRSA 2395. 
 
Here are a few tips to help navigate posted roads: 

The Maine DOT has a great video on road posting and weight limits. It 
helps explain the need and value of protecting our infrastructure.          
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O_bXdznMgwk 

 Weight restrictions do not apply to certain materials like heating oil and 
propane, animal feed, and other necessities.  

 Weight restrictions do not apply if the road is solidly frozen -  this 
means that during a significant portion of the posting period heavy loads  
are able to travel in the early morning with just a little advanced planning. 

 If you are ordering appliances from any box store be sure to let them 
know at the time of purchase that your local roads are posted and they will 
need to use a smaller delivery vehicle. 

The Town does sometimes allow for exemptions under extraordinary circumstances. This will require         
permission from our Road Commissioner or Deputy Road Commissioner. The Road Commissioner can be 
reached by calling 685-4939 or 931-7680 or by email.  An exemption certificate will be issued to anyone with 
permission and must be kept in the vehicle during travel. 

 If someone is caught traveling on a posted road (in a vehicle weighing more than 23,000 pounds) without 
permission they may be issued a fine and may be subject to possible restitution to the Town for damages to the 
road.  To report weight limit violations, contact the Town Office or Road Commissioner. 

Thank you in advance for helping to protect our roads, maintain road access, and save tax dollars on            
unnecessary road repairs! 

Eric Dyer, Road Commissioner 

Vaccines for rabies will be given every other Sunday starting March 

10th at Tractor Supply. The cost is $44.00 
 

If you have not registered your dog for 2024 you will be getting a phone 

call from the Animal Control Officer. 
 

Proof of current rabies and spay/neuter is required to register your dog 

(unless on file at Town Office). If you are no longer the owner/keeper 

of a dog please let the town know so our records are up to date. 

News From Animal Control Officer, Eric JohnsonNews From Animal Control Officer, Eric Johnson  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O_bXdznMgwk
http://www.readfieldmaine.org/user/37/contact
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Readfield Solid Waste 

and Recycling Committee  

General Operation Practices 
 

All vehicles must stop at the     
Attendant Booth to speak with an 

employee about what materials 
you are bringing in, to receive   

directions on where to dispose of 
these materials, and to pay any 

required fee. 
 

Please leave when you are         
finished to avoid making the  

space congested.  

 

Transfer Station  
Hours 

 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday  

 

11:00 AM - 6:00 PM 
 

Saturday  
 
 

8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
 

Please Remember to Practice Kindness 

 

Please remember to be patient with everyone while you 
are at the Transfer Station.  There are many         

challenges presented to using the space safely and    
efficiently and  everyone handles those in their own 
way.  Please try to be patient and  understanding of 

other patrons and our employees. Everyone is doing the 
best they can and deserves to be treated respectfully 
and with  kindness. Thank you for your efforts to make 

this town operated facility function well. 

Please bring 
items in and 
feel free to 

take items you 
can use.  

 Recycling Through Re-Use 

Assistance Available 

If you have an accessibility issue, please ask the       
attendant on duty at the check-in building for a hand 

with your recycling and trash bags. 
An attendant will remove bagged trash and               
recycling from your vehicle upon request.   

 

Food Composting 

Bring your food 
scraps to the     

compost pile at the 
Transfer Station! 
You can take home 
finished compost at 

no charge. 

Cardboard Reminder:  

Please have your cardboard 

sized to 3’x3’ for easier                

recycling. Thank you! 

FREE Battery Recycling  
 

The Transfer Station can now recycle even more  
battery types. Better yet, it’ll still FREE! 

 

We’re now working with a national not-for-profit 
organization, Call2Recycle 

 

Just bring your single-use and rechargeable batteries in and give 
them to an attendant, and we’ll take it from there. This includes 

those single-use alkaline batteries we used to simply dispose of in 
our trash. 

 

It also includes rechargeable tool batteries. It does not include any 
damaged, or defective batteries, batteries weighing more than 11 

pounds, or batteries over 300 watt hours-like those that power     
e-scooters, e-bikes and larger outdoor power equipment. 

 

If you have any questions, just ask us at the transfer station.  
 

Thank you for working with us to reduce the overall waste stream 
and recycle as much as possible. 

https://www.call2recycle.org/
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Readfield Transfer Station and Beach Stickers 
 

The NEW Readfield window stickers are 
your pass to the Transfer Station AND the 
Town Beach. Using a single sticker and no 
longer requiring a separate beach application 
should make accessing these two public       
facilities easier! 

Here’s how it will work: 

 Residents and non-resident taxpayers will 

replace their current window stickers or 

add new ones at the Town Office, the 

Transfer Station, or Beach. 

 Eligibility will be verified by Town Staff by 
checking for an existing sticker or 

 proof of current Readfield vehicle 

 registration. Other forms of verification will be looked at if necessary for non-resident 

taxpayers. 

 There will no longer be a separate Beach Application, but - all Beach Rules will 
continue to apply and non-resident beach guests are still expected to pay the 
appropriate fee. 

 Placing the sticker on your vehicle is your acknowledgement and 
commitment to follow the rules of the Transfer Station and Beach. 

 Access to Town facilities can be revoked by Town Staff for inappropriate use or   
behavior. Beach Rules are included on the reverse side of this sheet and Transfer 
Station Rules are available at the facility. 

 Window stickers can be issued for multiple vehicles but we ask that they only be 
requested for those intended to be used for Transfer Station and Beach access. 

 Window stickers MUST be adhered to the front windshield and not on a 
hanger, on the dash, etc. 

 Non-residents and transient visitors will still be able to get temporary passes to both 

the Beach and Transfer Station, again for a fee if applicable. 

 Fayette and Wayne residents who use the Transfer Station will also be issued new 

stickers, but they will be different colors and have their own town seal on them. 

They will not have access to the Readfield Town Beach without paying for a special 

non-resident pass. 

 

Questions are best directed to Town Office Staff at 685-4939 
 

You will receive a list of the beach rules when you receive your sticker. 

 

Want to stay up to date on current events in Town? Sign up for E-alerts and 
Text communications at www.readfieldmaine.org! 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org/
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Click Here to Register Online  
or Scan the OR code 

https://readfield.androgov.com/egov/apps/payment/center.egov?view=form&page=1&id=375
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For More Information visit: 

https://www.maine.gov/revenue/faq/homestead-exemption-program 

Completed forms must be filed with the Assessor by April 1st 

 

You only need to complete this form once, not 
every year. Have questions call 685-4939 

https://www.maine.gov/revenue/faq/homestead-exemption-program
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PROPOSED READFIELD COMMUNITY PARKPROPOSED READFIELD COMMUNITY PARK  

LOOKING FOR FOLKS TO HELP MAKE IT A REALITY!LOOKING FOR FOLKS TO HELP MAKE IT A REALITY!  
 

Over the past year, a group of dedicated Readfield residents, with diverse interests, has been working 

hard to come up with a consensus plan for a proposed Fairgrounds Community Park.  The plan calls for 

the construction of a softball field and basketball court (also to be used for pickleball), recreational      

facilities that are greatly needed in our community.  The plan also includes accessible trails, a pollinator 

garden and expanded parking.  The existing baseball field, when combined with the new softball field, 

provides a space that can be used for other sports such as soccer, as well as community events.          

Importantly, the plan also preserves important meadow habitat and the existing walking trail system. 
 

The Fairgrounds Community Park plan developed by the Fairgrounds Working Group will be put forward 

for approval at June Town Meeting.  The proposal does not seek any funding from local property taxes.  

Instead, the goal is to seek federal grants matched by private contributions from foundations, businesses 

and individuals. 
 

To make this happen, we need a new group of residents willing to lead a fundraising campaign for the 

Fairgrounds Community Park.  The Working Group created the vision, now we need people to help make 

that vision a reality.   
 

No matter what your interests and skills, your participation is welcome.  Be a part of making Readfield an 

even better place to live in the future.   
 

Simply drop off your name and contact information at the Town Office.  We’ll plan on an initial organizing 

meeting in April.  
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ReadfieldReadfieldReadfield   Boards/Committee/Commission Openings Boards/Committee/Commission Openings Boards/Committee/Commission Openings    
(As of February 29, 2024) 

 

 Cobbossee Watershed District: 1 Alt. Member (2024) 
 Connectivity Committee: 3 Members (2025) 
 Conservation Commission: 2 Alt. Members (2025 & 2026) 
 Heritage Days Committee: Multiple Positions Available 
 Local School Board Advisory: 3 Members (2024, 2025 & 2026) 
 Maranacook Outlet Dam Committee: 1 Alt. Member (2024) 
 Planning Board: 2 Alt. Member (2026 & 2027) 
 Recreation Committee: 1 Member (2026) 
 Solid Waste & Recycling Committee: 1 Member (2025) 
 Trails Committee: 3 Members (2-2024 & 1 Alt. Member-2026) 
 

 
If you are interested in joining any of the above committees  complete an           

Appointment Application online www.readfieldmaine.org or at the Town Office 
 

Call 207-685-4939 or email clerk@readfieldmaine.org for more information  

Want to volunteer as a NDN Volunteer Driver? Contact them today! 207-860-0677 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
mailto:clerk@readfieldmaine.org
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   MARCH 2024—LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS 

 

 

 
 

Save the Date!  April 6th Grand Opening of Library Upstairs 
With all the incredible work being done by volunteers, our town maintenance staff, and the electrician, we are closing in on having 
all renovation work completed upstairs. So, we are scheduling an April 6th Grand Opening Event with details to follow! Please save 
the date of April 6

th
 to stop by the library and see the new upstairs space! 

 

AUTHOR EVENT with Maine Author & Outdoorsman TIM CAVERLY—Thurs, March 7th at 3pm  
Join us for a presentation entitled Allagash-New England’s Wild River! Narrated by author 
and humorist Tim Caverly, the show includes music as well as scenic and historic photos from 
our ‘northern forest.’ Audience members will virtually canoe the world-famous river, discover 
forgotten logging history, and learn about Native American archaeology. Hear first-hand about 
the lore, legends, and characters that Tim experienced during his 32-years while a Maine Park 
Ranger! 
 

This Author Event will take place Thursday, March 7
th

 at 3:00pm at the Readfield Town Office 
at 8 Old Kents Hill Road. The event will include time for Q&A. Tim’s books will be available for sale and signing after the 
presentation; cash, check, and cards accepted. This event is free and open to the public, and is sponsored by the Readfield 
Community Library and Readfield U (a free pop-up University). This event is part of the Library's Environment & Sustainability 
Program/Speaker Series and supported by a Maine Public Libraries Fund Grant. Registration for the in-person event is helpful, but 
not required at: https://sites.google.com/view/readfieldu/registration/online-registration-form?authuser=0 (choose class option 3). 
 

About the Author: Tim Caverly has spent his life in Maine’s outdoors. While in college, Tim began working as a ranger at Sebago Lake 
State Park for the State Parks and Recreation Commission. After Sebago, he continued his employment with the Department of 
Conservation with assignments as a manager of Aroostook and Cobscook Bay State Parks as well as a regional supervisor of the 
Allagash Region; which included the Allagash Wilderness Waterway and the Penobscot River Corridor. Tim was supervisor of the 
Allagash Wilderness Waterway for eighteen years. In 1999, Tim retired from the Department after a 32-year career. Tim currently 
resides in Millinocket and, with the support of his wife Susan and Golden Retriever Sandi, has self-published 12 books that range 
from children to adult. You can also check out Tim's stories in his monthly column in The Maine Sportsman.  
FMI: https://allagashtails.com/ 
 

AUTHOR EVENT with Maine Author & Curler DAVID FLORIG—Thurs, March 21st at 6pm 
Have you ever wondered about the sport of curling? What is with the ice, the stone, and the 
broom that has captured the curiosity and interest of millions of fans around the world and why 
has the sport now found its place in the Olympics? Join Maine author David Florig as he 
introduces his new historical novel, The Stones of Ailsa Craig, set in present-day Belfast, Maine, 
and 1880s Scotland. Although the sport of curling provides the context, the novel centers around 
one man’s loss, loneliness, obsession, and search for justice. Sometimes dark, sometimes light, 
the novel is full of curling history and anecdotes, Scottish history, and Maine history. The Stones 
of Ailsa Craig also features a foreword by United States Olympic curler Tara Peterson. The book will appeal to fans of historical 
fiction and mysteries. 
 

This Author Event will take place Thursday, March 21
st

 at 6:00pm at the Readfield Town Office at 8 Old Kents Hill Road. The 
event will include readings, a curling stone made from 60-million-year-old Scottish granite, and plenty of time for Q&A. Books will 
be available for sale and signing as well; cash and check accepted. All ages are welcome to this free event, which is sponsored by 
the Readfield Community Library and Readfield U (a free pop-up University). The event will be held in-person, but a Zoom option is 
also available.  Registration for the in-person event is helpful, but not required at:  

https://sites.google.com/view/readfieldu/registration/online-registration-form?authuser=0 (choose class # 10). 
Registration is required for Zoom attendees at: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZApcOitpjosH9JkbUYNBHXXx1vBEXQ2mlqg 

 

About the author: David Florig is a member of the Maine Writers and Publishers Alliance, as well as a member and past-president 
of the Pine Tree Curling Club in Portland. The Stones of Ailsa Craig is his debut novel and is an homage to Belfast, Maine; the 
glorious Maine coast; and the ancient Scottish sport of curling. David lives in Ocean Park, Maine with his wife of thirty-five years, 
Nancy, and their ill-mannered rescue dog, Molly Malone. FMI: https://www.davidflorig.com/ 
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HELP NEEDED:  Circulation Desk Volunteers 

Do you have 2 hours each week (or every other week) to contribute to your community? We are in need of Saturday 
volunteers to help at the Library’s circulation desk. We are looking for folks with a helpful and courteous nature and 
excellent customer service skills! We will train you on our library management software. Hours would be 10am-
12noon or 12noon-2pm or 2-4pm on Saturdays. Please let the Librarian know if you are interested in joining our 
team of incredible volunteers! 
 

FURNITURE WANTED  
The Library is looking for a few furniture pieces for our soon-to-be-open upstairs space. In order to be budget- and 
environment-friendly, we would like to consider gently used items before purchasing new. We are looking for a few 
small wooden side tables, a large harvest-style table or large wooden dining table, wooden chairs (with no arms), 
wooden writing tables, and large area rugs. If you are doing some spring cleaning or renovations and might 
consider a donation, please contact Melissa and send along photos and dimensions by March 10

th
 to 

librarian@readfieldmaine.org. 
 

Weekly “LOVE TO STITCH” Group Continues on Tuesdays 1-3pm 
Do you enjoy stitching crafts such as quilting, knitting, cross-stitching, crocheting, embroidering, 
etc.? Would you enjoy doing so in the company of others to share ideas and conversation? Please 
bring your stitching project along to our “Love to Stitch” group which meets Tuesdays 1-3pm at the 
Readfield Community Library. We will have coffee and tea available. All levels of experience 
welcome. This group will continue at least through the end of March and maybe longer. 
 

MARCH LIBRARY BOOK GROUP MEETING  
Our monthly Library Adult Book Group is open to all! Our March meeting will take place on March 25

th
 at 6:30pm by 

Zoom. We will be reading the fiction title The One-in-a-Million Boy by Maine Author Monica Wood to discuss 
together. Note that for the winter months, we are meeting by Zoom rather than in person. Please call 207-685-4089 or 
email librarian@readfieldmaine.org if you would like to participate and/or need a copy of the book. Special note: 
Author Monica Wood will be at our Library on June 27

th
 to discuss her new book coming out in May. If you have not 

read anything by her, here is a chance to do so before her Author Talk in June!! 
 

Weekly In-Person STORY TIME on Tuesday Mornings at the Library 
Join us at the Library on Tuesdays at 10:00am for theme-based books, songs, and crafts! (Note the first 
Tuesday of each month includes the Story Walk outside, weather permitting). 
 
 

KIDS RAFFLE WINNERS! 
Congrats to Ben for winning a Spirograph set for the “find the gnome” raffle drawing in January! Congrats to Ladd for 
winning the $15 gift card to Oliver & Friends Bookshop for the “find the heart person” raffle in February! And thanks to 
the generous patrons who have contributed these prizes for some library FUN for the kids in our community! 
 

PRINT/COPY FEE INCREASE 
The Library’s printer/copier is available for use by all, and has been for many years. It is the one service 
for which we do charge. For many years, this fee has been 10 cents per page. In order to align with fees 
set by the Town and to help meet increasing costs for printer ink and paper, we will be increasing our 
fee to 25 cents per page beginning on March 1. Thank you for your understanding. 
 

CALLING POETS OF ALL AGES! 
National Poetry Month is in April, and we are hoping to celebrate at the Library with poetry 
featured along our Story Walk trail during the last week in April. Please submit an original poem 
YOU have written, OR feel free to suggest a favorite poem written by a Maine poet for us to 
feature. We welcome poems from poets of all ages! Submission deadline is April 15.  Please 
submit in person at the library or by email to librarian@readfieldmaine.org. 

 
 



17 



18 

2023 Property Tax Payment Reminder 
 

Just a friendly reminder that the 2nd half of the 2023 property taxes 

were due by Friday, February 23, 2024 (unless you are in tax club). 
 

 

If you are a new property owner in Readfield and have not received a tax bill or have    

questions on your taxes please give us at call 685-4939 

Fayette's Starling Hall Annual Online Auction is our 
largest fundraiser of the year!  

Bidding starts March 1st 2024! 

We are thankful to receive so many donations of valuable items for us to   
auction off. And we are so proud of the multiple local vendors who have     

donated to the auction! 

Please visit the site often and check for added items All proceeds from this auction are being 
dedicated to Starling Hall renovations. Starling Hall is the oldest building in Maine known to be built to 
function specifically as a grange hall. First constructed in 1878 with a dedication ceremony on March 
8th 1879, the original structure was enlarged to its present dimensions of 32 feet by 65 feet in 1891. 

Our goal is to bring the structure into compliance with today’s code required for the building to be fully 
used as a public facility. Much work has been done but much more is needed. 

Please bid high and often on these quality items. Auction Ends April 12th 6:00 am                               
We will have over 100 items up for Auction! 

Auction items can be picked up on Saturday April 13th from 730am -12pm At our              
Breakfast and Bake Sale  or call Lori at 207-576-9830 

 

Your Friends Of Starling Hall 

Visit our Facebook page here www.facebook.com/fayettemaine  

Auction website is: https://new.biddingowl.com/FOSHOnlineAuction 

Inspired by the musical responsiveness from a local child, challenged by leukemia, after I 
brought him a uke…I’ve launched an initiative called RESONATE! Where I hope to deliver to 

kids/teens grappling with critical illness, instruments of their choosing.  
 

A donation bin is at the Readfield Town Office and another location is forthcoming. Your input 
and musical contributions are welcomed. I’m planning to also pick up instruments directly 

from donors. 
 

A couple in Lewiston donated two clarinets and started the momentum.  

 

Here goes --- Pass the word! Thank you! Ellen Bowman 
 

Instruments in any condition --   

overused/underused/lost & lonely! 

https://new.biddingowl.com/FOSHOnlineAuction
https://starlinghall.org/gva_event/spring-break-for-breakfast-plus-bake-sale/
https://starlinghall.org/gva_event/spring-break-for-breakfast-plus-bake-sale/
http://www.facebook.com/fayettemaine
https://new.biddingowl.com/FOSHOnlineAuction
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Readfield U is here again! 
Learn something new. 

Meet new friends. 

Learn more about your community 

Free classes and get-togethers throughout the month of March. 
Getting tired of winter? – Join in the fun of Readfield U, a pop-up “university” for the month of March right 

here in Readfield.  Below is the schedule which is also available at the Town Hall, library or post office.    
 

For full details of each class and information about the presenters go to www.readfieldu.org 
 

An Overview of Climate Resilient Farming Practices Used in Maine Nicholas Rowley This class will focus on farming 
practices that Maine farmers are adopting to buffer climate changes, including soil health, tillage and cover cropping.  

Mon. March 4: 2:00-3:00 p.m.  Ages: High school/Adult  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Chair Yoga Ann Parker  Accessible to most people, including those who may have been inactive for some time or have 
physical limitations. No prior experience is necessary. This practice meets you where you are!  

Tues. March 5: 10:00 -11:30 a.m.  Ages: Young adult to seniors Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

AUTHOR EVENT Allagash-New England’s Wild River with author and humorist Tim Caverly. Sponsored by Readfield 
Community Library. Hear first-hand about the lore, legends, and characters Tim experienced during his 32-years while a 
Maine Park Ranger. Includes music and photos. 

Thurs. March 7: 3:00 – 4:30 p.m. Ages: Any interested Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

An Hour of Community Dialogue about the Israel Hamas War Camille Davidson Bring a question you’d like to ask and 
Camille and Scott will lead a discussion at The Gallery.  

Fri. March 8: 9:30-10:30 a.m. Ages:Teen/Adult The Gallery,1138 Main St. Readfield (Beside Post Office) 
 

The Benefits of Joining a Local Farm’s Crop Share Program Trent Emery This is for anyone interested in a healthy and 
cost effective diet of locally grown and delicious produce. 

Mon. March 11: 2:00-3:30 p.m. Age: Adult Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Introduction to Tai Chi for Health and Balance  Ann Parker  Tai Chi for Health and Balance has been shown to relieve 
pain, improve physical movement, strength, flexibility and balance. This mind-body practice is suitable for all.  

Fri. March 15: 10:00-11:30 a.m. Ages: Young adults -seniors Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Conservation and Outdoor Recreation Across Generations- Kennebec Land Trust Theresa Kerchner 

Mon. March 18: 6:30-7:30 p.m. Ages: Middle school - Adult Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office, 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

How to Solve the New York Times Crossword Puzzle Mary Denison  We will look at different tricks and wordplay that 
are used and then we will all solve a Monday NYT’s puzzle completely. Bring a sharp pencil with an eraser. 

Tues. March 19: 6:30-8:00 p.m. Age: Any interested   Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 

 

Kents Hill School: A Third Century of Excellence Chris Cheney Join Head of School Chris Cheney as he shares Kents 
Hill School’s past - 200 years of continuous co-education and the strategic vision for the future. 

Weds. March 20: 10:00-11:30 a.m. Ages: 18+  Kents Hill School, Bibby and Harold Alfond Dining Commons 93, 
Kents Hill Loop Road 
 

AUTHOR EVENT with David Florig  Sponsored by Readfield Community library. The Stones of Ailsa Craig is a work of 
historical fiction, set in 1890s Scotland and present-day Belfast, Maine - centered around the 60 million year-old island of 
Ailsa Craig in Scotland and the ancient Scottish sport of curling.  

Thurs. March 21: 6:00 -7:30 p.m. Age: Late Teens/ Adults  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

 

http://www.readfieldu.org
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Growing Lavender Successfully in Maine Kathy Landrum Lavender is a perennial herb that can be challenging to grow 
in Maine. Find out which varieties do well here and best practices for planting and sustaining their growth.  

Fri. March 22: 2:00-3:00 p.m. Ages: 16+  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Introduction to Permaculture Landscape Design Kathy Landrum Permaculture landscape design is a way of            
organizing and prioritizing your outdoor surroundings, so they become more efficient and satisfying.                           

Fri. March 22:  3:30-4:30 p.m. Ages: 16 +  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

The Aging Continuum: A Physical Therapist's Perspective Mary Ellis A 45 minute talk on the "normal aging         
process”, followed by 30 minutes of seated gentle movement, a break, and 15 minutes of open question time  

Sat. March 23: 9:30-11:00 a.m. Ages: All  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

The Beans of Readfield Maine Dale Potter-Clark  The Beans were significant landowners, manufacturers, town officials 
and farmers in Readfield from 1780 into the 19th century. Come and learn more about them.    

Sun. March 24: 2:00-3:30 p.m.  Age: Any interested  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Creative Paper-Folding Cheryl Clark and Nan Bell Participants will work through the steps to create 3-dimensional paper 
objects, using origami and other techniques.  Bring scissors and two-sided tape.  

Mon. March 25: 2:00-3:30 p.m.  Any age interested   Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Smart Eating, Healthy Living: Preventing & Managing Diabetes through Diet Brenna Nelson, RD, LD, CLC 

Empower yourself or your loved ones with the knowledge and skills necessary to make informed dietary choices to prevent 
or manage diabetes. An interactive presentation Ellen Bowman, LCPC, will also share her work from a support group for 
children with diabetes. 

Weds. March 27: 3:00-4:30 p.m. Age: 18+  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 
 

Readfield in the Good Old Days  A panel of longtime Readfield residents will share recollections of their lives in this   
community.  Organized by Ed Dodge and moderated by Dale Potter-Clark  

Sat. March 30: 2:00-3:30 p.m.  Age: Any interested  Gile Hall, Readfield Town Office 8 Old Kents Hill Road 

WAYS TO REGISTER: 

 Sign up online at ReadfieldU.org  OR 

 Send an e-mail to ReadfieldU@gmail.com giving your name, phone number and the class/classes in 

which you are interested.  OR 

 Send a letter through the mail giving your name, phone number and the class/classes in which you are 

interested to Maggie Edmondson, 186 Chase Rd, Readfield ME 04355  OR 

 Call 685-4797 and leave the above details on the answer machine.  
 

Your registration will be confirmed after it has been received and you will be notified of any               

cancellations due to weather or insufficient registration.                                                             

For last-minute inquiries about registration call 685-4797 
 

Some of your neighbors offering “classes” have asked for a maximum or minimum number of people to be 

registered in order to run them, so we encourage you to sign up ahead of time. 

Readfield U is sponsored by  

Readfield’s Age-Friendly Committee 

mailto:ReadfieldU@gmail.com
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Join us for Free Movie FridayJoin us for Free Movie FridayJoin us for Free Movie Friday   

6:00 March 156:00 March 156:00 March 15   

“RISEN”“RISEN”“RISEN”   
Enjoy a soulEnjoy a soulEnjoy a soul---stirring, epicstirring, epicstirring, epic   

Easter movie, popcorn & candyEaster movie, popcorn & candyEaster movie, popcorn & candy   
Readfield United Methodist Church 

1564 Main Street, Readfield 
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READFIELD PROGRAM ABOUT THE MURDER OF MATTIE HACKETT 
 

The Readfield Historical Society (RHS) will hold its 2024 annual meeting on Saturday at 1:00 p.m., 
March 16th at Gile Hall, 8 Old Kents Hill Road. Following a brief business meeting, election of officers, 
and the annual recognition of a (hopefully surprised) volunteer, a program will be given by author,     

Peter M. Pettingill about his newly released book regarding the August, 1905 murder of Mattie Hackett.  
 

Hackett was a recent Kents Hill School student and working at the Elmwood Hotel in Readfield Corner 
that summer when she was murdered near her parents’ farm on P Ridge Road. A year’s long                  

investigation ensued, which Pettingill recounts in his historical novel The Murder of Mattie Hackett.   
Diligently researched and vividly detailed, the book delves into the people involved, the political and  

social factors that drove the case, and the mysteries that still surround Hackett’s murder over a century 
later. The book spans more than a decade, from the time of Hackett’s murder in 1905 through the        

investigations and eventual trial of a Readfield woman in 1912.  Pettingill took great care to examine the 
suspects, witnesses, personalities, setting, and time period that contributed to the unfolding real-life 
drama. The Murder of Mattie Hackett is an engaging read for true crime fans and history buffs. RHS    

historian and genealogist Dale Potter-Clark related, “Anyone who has heard stories about this murder 
from their grandparents or older Readfield townspeople over the years will learn a good deal from the 
significant information the book divulges, much of which is assuredly unknown to anyone alive today.”  

Peter Pettingill will be available to sell and sign his book at the event.  
 

The Readfield Historical Society was established in 1985 to preserve the rich history of Readfield and its 
people through research, community outreach, the preservation of artifacts, textiles, documents and 

photos. Their museum and archives at 754 Main Street is open during the summer months and by       
appointment as weather allows. FMI about the annual meeting or other RHS offerings contact            

readfieldhistorical@gmail.com, phone (207) 377-2299 or visit them on Facebook. 
 

From: Dale Potter-Clark, Secretary, Readfield Historical Society, dmclark1@roadrunner.com 

Author, Peter          
Pettingill will speak 

on March 16th about his new 
book, The Murder of Mattie 

Hackett. 
 
 

 
Mattie Hackett was 
17 years of age 
when she was murdered in 
Readfield in August, 1905. 
The mystery remains           
unsolved to this day. 

 

mailto:dmclark1@roadrunner.com
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This month's article will be a pictorial of the most recent project in the restoration process of 
the  Readfield Union Meeting House (RUMH). Mid-Maine Millworks fabricated the 12 urns 

and balustrade rails that will top the belfry. Actually, many people did not know that such  
structures existed on top the RUMH. 

 
There are strict guidelines that must be followed for any work completed on buildings that have 

been placed on the National Register of Historic Places. Original materials and construction 
methods are supposed to be used. In April, Preservation Timber Framing will be starting the 

tower and belfry restoration. Towns people will be seeing lots of activity. 

Joe & Lisa McSwain of Mid-Maine        
Millworks, Nancy Durgin, and Jim 
Tukey - RUMH Board Members 
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A Caring School Community Dedicated To Excellence 

RSU #38 – FY25 Budget Workshops Maranacook 
Community Middle School & Zoom 6:30 – 8:30 

p.m. 
Budget Goal Statement: “To balance the needs of ALL members of the RSU #38 school community, and 

to promote student success in all areas, while maintaining fiscal responsibility” 
BUDGET WORKSHOP SCHEDULE 

March 6* Regular Business Meeting; Budget Workshop – 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85958452789 

 Special Education 
 Operations & Maintenance 
 COVID grants overviews 

March 20 Budget Workshop – https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83583752043 

 Co-and Extra-Curricular 
 Transportation 
 Miscellaneous Cost Centers/Accounts (Adult Educ., Food Service, Health Center, 

Professional Development/Assessment/ Curriculum, Systems Admin., Debt Service) 

March 27 Budget Workshop – https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89400711335 

 Annual Report from Auditor Ron Smith; Joint meeting with local select boards re: 
draft FY24 budget; budget deliberations, follow-up and decision making 

April 3* Regular Business Meeting and Budget Workshop – budget deliberations, follow-up and 
decision making – https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84716295402 

April 10 Workshop Meeting – vote on Budget (2nd week of April) – 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86102978316 

May 8 Annual Budget Meeting, Middle School Cafeteria, 7:00 p.m. 
* Regular Business Meeting in addition to budget workshop 

June 11 – Budget Validation Referendum at individual town polling locations 
Budget documents are available by visiting https://www.maranacook.org/documents/school- 
board/budget/fiscal-year-2024-2025/567411 or by scanning the QR code below 

 

 
FY25 RSU 38 budget schedule approved 1.17.24 Accepted 01/17/24 
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Readfield United Methodist Church 
1564 Main St. Readfield, ME  Phone number: 207-685-4211 

Email: office@readfieldchurch.net  / Website: readfieldchurch.org 

Come worship with us every Sunday 10:00 a.m.  The church is handicap accessible  

Our next kindness food box giveaway is scheduled for March 16 from 
9:30-11:30 a.m. at Jesse Lee church. Anyone is welcomed to come get 
a box of non-perishable food.  You just pull up in the parking lot and 
we put a kindness box in your vehicle.  No questions asked.  If you 

would like to help us with filling these boxes there is a list of items on 
our website or you can call or email the office.  

March  2024 
 March 9  Movie called “Risen” with be played at the Torsey Church at 6:00p.m. 

You are invited to join us for Easter Week 

 March 24  Palm Sunday 10:00 a.m. 

 March 26  Bible study 10:00 a.m. 

 March 27  Crafts, Adults at 10:00 and Kids at 4:00 

 March 28  Learn about Maundy Thursday at 7p.m. 

 March 29  Good Friday at 7p.m. 

 March 31  Easter Service begins at sunrise 6a.m. at the Jesse Lee Church Then breakfast at 8:30 at the 

Torsey church. Followed by Easter Service at 10. 

Donations can be dropped off at the Readfield Town Office 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH MOUNT VERNON FOOD BANK 
The First Baptist Church Mount Vernon Food Bank serves the communities of Mount Vernon, Vienna, Readfield 
and Fayette.  We are located at the First Baptist Church on 321 Pond Road, Mount Vernon. You can reach us on 

Saturday mornings at 293-2141. Our hours are from 9:30 to 11:30 Saturday mornings. 
 

We offer full pantry items, eggs,  meats, meals and toiletry items on the first and third Saturday of the month; 
however, customers may come in every Saturday for fresh fruits, vegetables, bread, pastry items and deli items.   

 
We also have a small supply of clothing and miscellaneous items. 

If you are a new customer, you may come in any Saturday and we will provide you with enough food to get by 
until your next scheduled visit.  

Maranacook Food Pantry  
Every Thursday ~ 3:00-4:00 PM 

mailto:office@readfieldchurch.net
readfieldchurch.org
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KENNEBEC LAND TRUST’S  2024 CONSERVATION LECTURE SERIES 

Maine Mammals and Their Habitats  
 

The Kennebec Land Trust (KLT) is pleased to announce the dates and speakers for its annual conservation  
lecture series. This year’s in-person program is Maine Mammals and Their Habitats                                      

(see www.tklt.org/lyceum/). All programs are free and open to the public.  
 

KLT’s 2024 Lyceum will take place at the Winthrop High School Performing Arts Center in Winthrop 
(212 Rambler Way, Winthrop, ME 04364).  
 

Monitoring Maine’s Fisher and Marten Populations , Shevenell Webb, Wildlife Biologist, Maine           
Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife Thursday, March 14, 6:00 -7:30 PM        

Shevenell Webb will review what we know about fisher and marten, how MDIFW is gathering information to 
strengthen the management of these species, and what the early results of MDIFW’s camera studies show.  

Deer in Maine, Past to Present, Nathan Bieber, Wildlife Biologist, Maine Department of Inland Fisheries 
and Wildlife Thursday, March 21, 6:00 -7:30 PM  

Nathan Bieber will talk about the history of deer populations in Maine from pre-colonial times to the present, 
the status of white-tailed deer in Maine, and the data supporting the management of white-tailed deer.  

Bats of Maine , Cory Stearns, Small Mammal Biologist, Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife     

Thursday, March 28, 6:00 – 7:30 PM  

Cory Stearns will discuss bat biology, MDIFW’s bat monitoring project, the status of Maine’s eight bat       
species, and what landowners can do to benefit bats.   

For more information, contact KLT  

331 Main Street   PO Box 261  Winthrop, ME 04364   207.377.2848  www.tklt.org 

http://www.tklt.org/lyceum/
http://www.tklt.org
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Town of Readfield 
www.readfieldmaine.org 

8 Old Kents Hill Road 

Readfield ME 04355 

Phone: 207-685-4939 

Fax: 207-685-3420 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Readfield U/An 
Overview of Climate 

Resilient Farming 
Practices Used in 
Maine 2:00 PM 

5 

Presidential Primary 
@ Kents Hill School 

1617 Main Street 
8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 

Readfield U/Chair 
Yoga 10:00 AM 

6 

Budget Committee 
6:30PM 

7 

Fairgrounds Working 
Group  6:30 PM 

Readfield U/Readfield 
Community Library 

Author Event         
3:00 PM 

8 

Readfield U/An Hour 
of Community     

Dialogue about the 
Israel HamasWar @ 

The Gallery 9:30 AM 

Last day to register for 
spring ball before late fee 

9 

10 

 

11 
Select Board        

6:30 PM 

Readfield U/The 
Benefits of Joining a 
Local Farm’s Crop 

Share Program     
2:00 PM 

12 

Planning Board    
6:30 PM 

Conservation     
Commission        

6:30 PM 

 

13 

Age Friendly      
9:00AM 

Library Board           
6:30 PM 

 

 

14 

Road Committee 

6:00 PM 

15 

Readfield U/
Introduction to Tai 
Chi for Health and 
Balance 10:00 AM 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

Cemetery Committee 
10:30 AM 

Readfield U/      
Conservation & 

Outdoor Recreation 
Across Generations- 
Kennebec Land Trust 

6:30 PM 

19 

Connectivity     
Committee Meeting 

6:30 PM 

Readfield U/How to 
Solve the New York 

Times Crossword 
Puzzle 6:30 PM 

20 

Public Budget       
Meeting/Hearing    

6:30 PM 

Readfield U/Kents Hill 
School: A Third Century 
of Excellence @ Kents 
Hill School 10:00 AM 

21 

Readfield U/Readfield 
Community Library 

Author Event        
6:00 PM 

22 

Readfield U/Growing 
Lavender Successfully 

in Maine 2:00 PM 

Readfield U/Intro to 
Permaculture      

Landscape Design 
3:30 PM 

23 

Readfield U/The Aging 
Continuum: A Physical 
Therapist's Perspective 

9:30 AM 

24 

Readfield U/The Beans 
of Readfield Maine   
2:00 PM 

 

 

 

   31 

25 

Select Board        
6:30 PM 

Readfield U/Creative 
Paper-Folding      

2:00 PM 

 

26 

Planning Board        
6:30 PM 

 

April Messenger 
Articles Due 

 

 

27 

Trails Committee     
6:30 PM 

Readfield U/Smart 
Eating, Healthy Living: 
Preventing & Managing 
Diabetes through Diet 
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29 30 

Readfield U/ Readfield 
in the Good Old 
Days 2:00 PM 

Town Manager, Eric Dyer:  manager@readfieldmaine.org 

Finance Officer, Teresa Shaw:  finance@readfieldmaine.org 

Town Clerk, Kristin Parks: clerk@readfieldmaine.org 

Code Officer, Chip Stephens: ceo@readfieldmaine.org 

Front Desk Clerk, Anjelica Pittman: info@readfieldmaine.org 

Maintenance, Matthew Seems: maintenance1@readfieldmaine.org 

Animal Control, Eric Johnson: 207-931-7684 

Sexton, Ben Rodriguez:  sexton@readfieldmaine.org 

Assessor, David Ledew:  assessor@readfieldmaine.org 


